## MINUTES FROM DKC MEMBERSHIP MEETING:

September 19, 1994

Following a program by Dr. Betts, DVM on the Penn. HIP method of evaluating canine hips, the meeting was called to order by President, Stella Maunsell.

The minutes from the May 16, 1994 meeting were read and approved.

Treasurer's Report:

Checking Acct.

\$ 4,765.40

FTF

1,906.42

Savings Acct.

44,689.14

President's Report: Stella reported that it may be possible to have the tires on the Harris Rd. property removed by our contractor, Cox Landscaping.

Steve Wallis, AKC Delegate reported on several AKC issues. A full report will be included in the next DKC newsletter.

Stella welcomed guests and prospective new members.

Stella reminded all chairpeople that she has not received all job descriptions and would like to have them in the very near future.

Obedience Report made by Betsy Pethick: Present classes are underway—some adjustments in classes have been made to accommodate the greatest number of people.

Program Chairman, Bill Bakewell made a request for program ideas for future meetings.

Emilie Beglane reported for our membership chairman. Several member candidate names were read and the following were voted in as regular members: Keith Burge and Tina Smith.

Emilie B. reported for tracking. Help is needed for the Nov. 27th combined test—a test secretary is needed as well as a person to serve as luncheon chairperson. Same volunteers are needed for the April 2nd T.D. test. The Feb. 26 T.D.X. test is staffed.

Betty Perschel reported that premium lists for the 1994 fall show are available. Betty also reported that Judy Ortiz will serve as obedience chairperson for the fall show.

Ridley Kessler moved that we not have a program on months when we have shows planned. This motion was amended as a speaker has already been scheduled for the month of October.

Richard Perschel announced that we will have a pig pickin' in November. The price will be \$5.00 per person and members and guests must sign up and pay in advance at the October meeting.

Sharon Pitz announced that we still have T-shirts and sweatshirts for sale and also mugs.

Awards Ch., Lisa Connelly announced that the awards program will be in the early part of February. Date will soon be included in the club newsletter.

Brona Hicks reminded all that on October 2nd there will be a Blessing Of The Animals at the Duke Chapel. This is an annual event and all are welcome.

George Beglane shared recent snaphsots of the Harris Rd. property with the membership. Our first show scheduled on that site will be in the fall of 1995.

Stella reminded member candidates that it is their responsibility to reapply for regular membership after 6 months if they are interested in continuing their DKC affiliation.

Following several brags the meeting was adjourned at 9:30 p.m.

Submitted with respect,

Marge White, Recording Secretary.